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27 March 2020 [Day 1 of Lockdown]
COVID 19: Memo 6 to Growers

Any information or opinion expressed in this communication is presented in good faith but with the express condition that the Citrus Growers' Association accepts no liability whatsoever for any loss or damage resulting from the use thereof.
Dear Growers

Good luck to all of you who are getting to know your families better!!! The next 21 days are going to be difficult as we try and adjust to a new routine. To those who continue to supply essential goods and services – thank you!! Do whatever you need to in order to stay virus free.
Some clarity from AgBIZ:

What is the procedure should somebody on a farm or in a packhouse get the virus? Is it just the person who is isolated? The farm? The packhouse?
Kindly see point 5 starting on page 9 of the draft SOPs (attached)– The best practice from the World Health Organisation and the Department of Health is linked in the SOP document. We also looked at the Regulations for hazardous chemicals which provides some guidance. The best practice recommended is to ask all staff in the business unit that came into contact with a person or material which is suspected of being infected to go into quarantine for 14 days and await the test results. This will depend on how segmented the business is but generally it should be everyone that could have become exposed depending on the work – not necessarily everyone in the company or packhouse. A risk-based approach should be followed depending on the situation.  The first step is naturally to call the hotline and report it. Thereafter the physical area which could have been exposed should also be sterilized. The rules are not hard and fast – there are guidelines, but a risk-based approach should be followed. 
It is recommended that you segment/compartmentalise your workplace as far as possible. In that way a limited isolation may be necessary. 
What permits do workers need when travelling to work? Truck drivers when delivering fruit or inputs? Auxiliary services when doing their work?
If a company is involved in food production or packaging, then they produce essential goods which means that they are an essential service provider. Employers are required to self-assess and then the CEO must issue a permit in the prescribed manner to each essential employee containing all contact details and outlining what essential services they are involved with. In this regard, kindly see points 2 & 3 of the SOP document. We have also included a template (attached)that CEOs can fill in and use to act as permits. 
This permission to self-regulate must be used very responsibly. The alternative is government registration – government resources are already stretched and such a ruling would be catastrophic. Please ensure that you issue permits ONLY for those involved in essential services and essential goods.

If you are battling to produce a permit because you do not have a letterhead or logo, or because you cannot get to a Commissioner of Oaths – please contact me.
Further message from John Purchase:

Registration on CIPC portal not obligatory or legally binding, but they are issuing a certificate that may assist where you are stopped at roadblocks etc., to convince authorities that you are performing an essential service. I would this recommend registration. Letters of authority issues by CEO’s however are more important as they are a local requirement included in the gazetted requirements.

Guidelines: This is in line with the guidelines for issuing permits (thanks to FPEF – see attached).
Transport of essential goods and services across provincial borders is permitted.
Street hawkers selling food will not be allowed to continue Minister in discussions with MEC’s on this regulation.

PORTS: Please see documents from Transnet.

MARKETS: Please see attached report from Paul Hardman.
In addition see report from Freshfel (highlighted sections have relevance).

SOUTHERN HEMISPHERE: Please see attached report from SHAFFE.
Request: Please could you send any information on how the COVID 19 restrictions are impacting on your citrus business, or innovative ways you are implementing to keep workers safe, to justchad@iafrica.co. There are many consequences of the virus that we cannot predict, and may not identify if not alerted to them. In addition, if you have any information on the supply chain, markets or other factors that should be shared with the industry please let me know.

Be kind and help those less fortunate during the lockdown.
Staff Cell numbers: Justin Chadwick 083 654 9591; Mitchell Brooke 082 892 9455; John Edmonds 083 232 3161; Paul Hardman 082 880 7933; Deon Joubert 083 675 3785; Robert Miller 084 510 5961; Gloria Weare 084 512 5578
Justin Chadwick



